
        December 6, 2016 
         8:00 a.m. 

 
 The Fannin County Board of Education met in a work session with the following 
members present: Bobby Bearden, Chair; Lewis DeWeese; and Steve Stanley. Terry Bramlett 
and Sandra Mercier were absent. Three members made a quorum. 
 
 The meeting was called to order by Bobby Bearden, Chair. 
 
 Shannon Miller, Principal of Blue Ridge Elementary, gave an update on school 
happenings (see attachment on eBoard). 

Cynthia Panter, Executive Director, gave an update on the school governance teams’ 
meetings (see Attached). 

Mark Henson, Superintendent, reviewed the agenda for the upcoming Board meeting on 
Thursday, December 8, 2016, at 6:00 p.m.   

Cynthia Panter presented the results of the annual Board Self-Assessment to the 
members.  All items were rated “Satisfactory.”  Ms. Panter explained that this assessment is 
completed each year as a part of the Board’s recognition as an Exemplary Board by GSBA.   

 There being no further business to come before the meeting, a motion was made by Steve 
Stanley, seconded by Bobby Bearden, to adjourn subject to being called into special session by 
the Chair when deemed necessary.  All members voted yes; motion carried.  

   

       _____________________________ 
       Bobby Bearden, Chairperson 
        

 
_____________________________ 

       Mark Henson, Superintendent 
psd 


